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Club Meeting 20 February 

To mark the start of the second stage of our Drought Relief Pro-

gram in Numurkah, our guest speakers were local dairy farmer 

Bridget Goulding and Saputo Dairy local manager Brendan Ley. 

Bridget talked with passion about her experiences with her hus-

band in building their dairy farm from 1997, living through the mil-

lennial drought, the unbundling of water rights from farm owner-

ship and the current drought and water access challenges. 

Through her local community connections, Bridget also told us of 

some of the difficulties for people living and working in the Numurkah area. 

Brendan told us about how the corporate players in the dairy 

industry have changed, and about some of the economic and 

operational impacts on the industry of this drought. 

Some statistics from both speakers were : more than 700 

dairy farms around Numurkah have ceased to operate ; 14% 

of water access rights are now held by non-land-holders ; milk production in the 

area has halved from 2.7 billion litres pa in the last few years ; and water flows in 

the Murray River below Wentworth have reduced by 33%. 

 

Editor:- Our thanks to President Nominee Rob Head for the meeting report. 

Emily Rowling (pictured left) and Sandy Jayasinghe (pictured lower 
left) reported on their experiences at The Summer Science Forum. 

They each told of the individual programs they attended (different in-
stitutions) with different  items in the programs.  

It was evident that Emily and Sandy both enjoyed their experiences at 
The  Summer Science Forum and gained a lot from those experienc-
es. 

Both were very appreciative  of North Balwyn Rotary Club sponsoring 
them to The Summer Science Forum. 

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

 

 

Club Diary  
Bowls Night February  27 

District Conference  March 27—29   2020 

Miniatures  July 11 —12 

Camp Getaway weekend   16-18  October  2020 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front 

desk  if you know in advance.    

Or E-mail to  apologiesrcnb@gmail.com 

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

 DG   Grant 

Hocking 

http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:apologiesrcnb@gmail.com
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President Pete’s report . 

Dear Members,  

Greg Cribbes attended the Presidents Elect Training Seminar (PETS) held in Ballarat on the weekend. 

The Districts support teams provide a great service to clubs by helping incoming presidents learn the 

ropes and gain new strategies for the new rotary year.  

At our February Board Meetings the following points will be of interest to members…… 

A review of our 2019_20 Mongolian Cultural Immersion Program recommends we do not conduct 

the program in 2020_21. Jane is considering other options to replace this activity. The contri-

bution of members involved with the Mongolian program is commended and we thank every-

one involved.  

The District and Club Fire Relief Strategies were discussed and members requiring more infor-
mation can do so by clicking on this link https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/Stories/
bushfire-relief and Jim Studebaker is part of the District Committee coordinating this pro-
gram.  

The Camberwell Sunday Market allocated the takings from two week’s markets to Fire Relief 
and they have invited us as a contributor to be involved in the decision making of how 
these funds will distributed. Tony Hart has volunteered to participate.  

Nino has planned a Bunnings Fire Relief BBQ in May with Bunnings and The Bendigo Bank 
support.  

Greg Matthews is making contact with East Gippsland Rotary Connections to see how we 
may support that community and BlazeAid has published a list of ways everyone can help 
them reach their short term and long term strategies.  

Other Clubs in our District have been, and are planning further, BlazeAid fencing participa-
tion, however as we are in the middle of our major fund raising period with the Charity Golf 
Day and the Grand Prix  we are not planning  BlazeAid fencing participation at this stage.  

The Drought Relief Project continues, and has reached out to the dairy district at Numurkah 
with strategies learnt from St Arnaud.  

Club Visioning. The District offers a Club Visioning Program to help Clubs plan into the fu-
ture. We have undertaken begin a Visioning Program this year, kicking off in May.  All 
members will be asked for input.  

Container to Sri Lanka.  JJ and International Director Rowan submitted a business case for 
the delivery of a 40 foot container of hospital supplies to a Rotary contact of JJ’s in Sri 

Lanka. The proposal has been approved and DIK have been provided a list and they are confi-

dent that the requested goods can be supplied.  More about this later. 

Charity Golf Day. The Annual Charity Gold Day was held on Friday the 21st and I can report that all 

went well with a full field of players and excellently presented course and sumptuous lunch. 

The raffles and Auction were well supported and I congratulate all those involved. Results will 

be provided when calculated and we anticipate a great outcome.  

 

Have a great week in Rotary President Pete  
 

Correction to last week’s Grapevine:-We also had a report from Ned Lindermayer 
who is School Captain at Balwyn High, (not Head Prefect at Trinity College as 
reported) who we sponsored to the Lord Somers Camp. 

 

 

 

https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/Stories/bushfire-relief
https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/Stories/bushfire-relief
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The demise of Holden. 

In the last few days, many people have asked me how I felt about the retirement of Holden from 
the automotive scene. 

My answer is simple. I feel very sad, not for myself although I spent nearly 40 years representing 
General Motors and their various brands – Vauxhall, Bedford, Holden and Isuzu – both as a re-
tailer of these products but also as a member of their respective Dealer Advisory Councils. 

But even more personally, I am sad for my late Grandfather, Sydney Albert Cheney. 

To explain why, I would like to quote from the book “Big Wheels and Little Wheels”, the autobiog-
raphy of Mr.L.J. Hartnett – later Sir Lawrence Hartnett - Managing Director of General Motors-
Holden’s Ltd from 1934 till 1947 – the year before the first Holden rolled off the assembly line in 
Salmon Street, Fisherman’s Bend. 

Quotes (page 59-61):- 

“Whenever I’m asked who founded the Australian motor-body building industry, I have no hesita-
tion in nominating Bert Cheney, the grand old man who is head of S.A.Cheney Pty. Td, the Vaux-
hall distributors in Melbourne. 

“Cheney was a distributor of Dodge cars in Adelaide during the First World War and one of the 
pioneers of the car-retailing industry in Australia 

“……On 10
th
 August 1917, the Government announced its decision to ban the import of complet-

ed cars, but allowed unrestricted import of car chassis.  

“The big drawback was that hardly any motor-body –building facilities existed in Australia. A few 
custom-built bodies were being made, but only by slow and costly methods with hand labour. 

“It threw the responsibility on to Australia to create a new industry – an industry that could be-
come one of the biggest employers of labour in the country. 

“That morning, (10.8.1917) Cheney went into action. He decided that if the Government would 
allow the bonnet, scuttle, dash, mudguards, running-board and valences to come in as part of the 
chassis, the rest of the body, beginning at the dashboard, would be reasonably simple to make. 

After one unsuccessful phone call— 

“The next phone call was to the saddler, Mr.H. J. Holden. Cheney spoke to Holden’s son, Ed-
ward Holden (later Sir Edward Holden) who had recently graduated from Melbourne University. 

“Father and son arrived at Cheney’s office promptly at 8.30 am. Cheney, enthusiastic, spoke to 
them of the chance the Government decision presented to Australia to start a completely new 
industry”. 

End of quotes. 

As Australian importer and distributor for Dodge cars, S.A. Cheney guaranteed Edward Holden a 
minimum of 5,000 Dodge chassis if Holden would agree to switch their saddlery business over to 
producing car bodies. 

The rest is history! 

Holden Motor Builders was soon making bodies under contract for all the different makes of 
chassis imported into Australia. This continued till the depression hit in 1931, and General Motors 
acquired the controlling shares held by Holdens and thus General Motors-Holden’s was born. 

My Grandfather, who died in 1968 at age 85, would turn in his grave had he lived to see the de-
mise of the great Holden name. 

David Cheney 

February 2020. 
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Geoff’s Health Tips:- 

The Evidence is Clear- Coffee is Good for You 

 

With coffee assuming the mantle of Austalia's most popu-

lar beverage, you will be pleased to know that a massive 

review of the scientific literature has found that drinking 

three to four cups of black coffee a day provides the most 

health benefits.    

 

The study, recently published in the British Medical Jour-

nal found benefits reducing  the risk for such issues as 

heart disease, multiple sclerosis, type 2 diabetes, liver dis-

ease, prostate cancer, Alzheimer's, computer-related back pain and more. 

 

Alzheimer's Disease 

Last week I made mention of tea in reducing the risk of dementia, in particular, Alzheimer's dis-

ease;  

» there is now evidence that compounds in roasted coffee may be responsible for preventing 

the build-up of brain plaque believed to cause the disease. 

 

Parkinson's Disease 

From a report in the Archives of Neurology, an article from research out of Sweden revealed 

that: 

 drinking coffee reduces the risk of Parkinson's Disease even when genetic factors are tak-

en into consideration.  

 

Multiple Sclerosis 

Research published in the Journal of Neurology, Neurosurgery & Psychiatry revealed that drink-

ing at least 4 cups a day: 

 may help protect against the development and reoccurance of Multiple Sclerosis. 

 

Type 2 Diabetes 

Research on coffee from the Harvard School of Medicine showed the risk of developing Type 2 

Diabetes was lowered by 9%  for each daily cup of coffee consumed. 

 

There are good reasons to drink coffee and there are a few reasons not to, after all you may be a 

caffeine hater.  It's your choice! 

 

 

Geoff   
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between  February  24 and February  30 

Weddings:  Nil 

Birthdays  Robyn Elliott, Jane Hillary 

Inductions:  Nil 

Thursday       27 February     Partners  Night 

Greeters        David Cheney, Phil Francis 

Setup             Peter Downton, John Koa 

Desk:           Brian Lacy, Tak Yukawa 

Speaker:-  Nil 

Host:-        Ian Mollison 

Topic:-       Bowls at North Balwyn 

                   Bowling Club 

Thursday       5   March  

Greeters        Peter Cleary, Rob Head 

Setup             Peter Elliott, Maurie Walters 

Desk:           Greg Cribbes,  Phil Wade 

Speaker:-  Vicki Mustafa 

Host:-        Janie Pirret 

Topic:-       Women in the Middle East 
 

Vicki Mustafa, who has a Muslim background, lived and worked in the Middle East 
for twenty years. Vicki is now Pastor at Glenhill Community Church, Glen Waverley 
and is well-qualified to give us rare insights into the lives of women in the Middle 
East. 

March 12th:          No Meeting This Week Due to Grand Prix 

Don’t forget to bring flat soled shoes or you will be playing bare footed!! 

Thursday       19   March   Partners Night 

Greeters        Findley Cornell, Terry Keyhoe 

Setup             JJ, larry Fitzpatrick 

Desk:           Greg Matthews, Garth Symington 

Speaker:-  John and Chris Burley 

Host:-        Ian Richardson 

Topic:-       Life and Work as a Volunteer  

                   in Vanuatu 

The Pacific Island nation of Vanuatu, of which we Australians know little, is becoming of increas-

ing strategic importance following significant Chinese overtures.  

John and Chris Burley lived there for 13 months until November 2019 as Australian volunteer aid 

workers in agriculture and education respectively. John's task was to provide specialized training 

for advisers who assist local farmers, whilst Chris concentrated on developing a program to lift 

standards of literacy and numeracy in the country's adult population. 
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Please advise Jim Studebaker of your availability for some of the sessions listed 
below. Email Jim  at:-jimstude@bigpond.net.au 
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Can you help fill these  

Vacancies. Contact Neil  

at 0447 483 493 Or email 
nnneiltric@yahoo.com. 
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International Woman’s Day Breakfast  Thursday March 5 2020  

Breakfast Crown Palladium 6:30 am to 9:ooam 

Register atHttps://www.rotaryiwdbreakfast.org.au/ 
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Our Rotaractors have a team in this walk – the Rotaboars and we would love any Rotarians 
to join the team.  It is a free event so no rego fee.  We are doing 6kms.  

Contact Jane Pennington for more information.   

Phone Mobile 0408 402 555  or email:-jane.pennington@bigpond.com 
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2019/20 

President: Peter Sutherland    president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: John Magor   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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